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Friends of the Tuolumne, Inc.

anadromous@bendbroadband.com
(541) 306-6887

September 29, 2008

Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission

888 First Street, NE

Washington, DC 20426

Dear Secretary Bose:


Subject:  New Don Pedro Project, FERC No. 2299-069 relating 
to the proposed “O. Mykiss Study Plan.”

The Turlock Irrigation District has proposed a study plan per the FERC order, and has submitted it to the fishery agencies for their review as required.

As local conservationists who are intimately familiar with the river, and as Signatories to the FERC Settlement Agreement of 1995, we have the following comment.

While the studies as proposed may serve a limited purpose for the study of resident trout, they will be inadequate for the study of anadromous fish.  Tuolumne River anadromous fish include trout which migrate to both the ocean and the Delta.  When seasonal Don Pedro Dam releases to the Lower Tuolumne River are low these fish populations are depressed and most migrate out of the river to where conditions are more favorable.    Unless the flows in the Lower Tuolumne are increased to a minimum of 300-400 cfs for at least three consecutive years population surveys will not represent a true finding of the O. Mykiss  population.  Only following a period of adequate stream flows will the depressed and displaced  fish return to the river for spawning and rearing in adequate numbers to provide a fair representation of their natural population. 

Therefore, we request that the Districts be instructed to increase the flows to at least the minimum satisfactory for resident and anadromous O. mykiss.  After the flows have increased for at least two consecutive years, the studies should be repeated.  Only if the studies are done after the conditions are acceptable to anadromous fish, will the studies be of value for the study of O. mykiss.

Sincerely,

David M. Boucher

President

1900 NE 3rd Street, Suite 106#314

Bend, OR 97701


